
 

 

 

 

 
 

KILLEESHIL PARISH NEWSLETTER 
Fr. Pat Hannigan P.P.   

65 Tullyallen Road, Dungannon. BT70 3AF  

MINISTRIES 

Parish Office 

Brenda Mulgrew - Secretary 

Tel: 028 8776 1211 

Email: killeeshilparish@yahoo.co.uk 

Website: www.killeeshilparish.com 

Parish Webcam:  www.mcnmedia.tv  

Parish Pastoral Council 

Brian O Neill - Chair 

Tel: 028 8556 7235 

Sheila O Neill – Secretary 

Tel: 028 8776 1500 

Parish Safeguarding Rep. 

Geraldine Scullion  

Tel: 028 8556 7078 

Email: 
www.archdioceseofarmagh.com                                                                    

St. Mary’s P.S. Cabragh 

Seamus Mc Creesh - Principal 

Tel: 028 8776 7356. 
Panda Cross Community Playgroup 

(Killymaddy) 

Patricia Holland - Leader 

Tel: 028 8776 9090 

Community Centre 

Bookings - Kieran 

Tel: 07776939351 

Baptisms                                          
Baptisms are arranged by 
appointment only and three weeks 
notice must be given.  They will be 
held on the second and fourth 
weekend of every month.     
ACCORD 
Tel: 028 3833 4781         
   

 
Priests in Pastoral Area 
Ballygawley:  Fr. Michael O Dwyer  

Tel: 028 8556 7096 

Aghaloo & Carnteel:                                   
Fr. Sean McEvoy (Aughnacloy)                      
Tel: 028 8555 7212 

Beragh:  Msgr. Colum Curry 

Tel:  028 8075 8206 

Fr. P.J. Mc Crory 

Tel: 028 8075 8344 

Useful Numbers 
CRUSE (Bereavement): 8778 4004           
SAMARITIANS: 3833 3555                       
CHILDLINE: 9030 7773                        
LIFELINE: 0808 808 8000                     
BREAKTHRU: 8775 3228                    

A very warm welcome to our Parish.  We all have different, but valuable 

gifts and talents that we can use to serve God and each other.  If you 

would like to know more about Parish life or are interested in taking part 

in any of our Parish activities or ministries please contact the Parish Office.   

Parish Mission Statement 

Killeeshil Parish Pastoral Council 
aims to meet the pastoral needs of 

the people of the Parish through 
fostering a more active 

involvement in living out Christ’s 
mission.                                                             

Like the Good Samaritan, we value 
each Parish member and the 

contribution each can make to the 
building up of an active and caring 

community. 

 

 
Recently Deceased 

 

Brendan Noble (Drumduff) 
 

The Knots Prayer  
 Dear God:                                                          

Please untie the knots that are in                      
my mind, my heart and my life.                                

Remove the have nots, the can nots and 
the do nots that I have in my mind.  

 Erase the will nots, may nots, and might 
nots that find a home in my heart.                                                                       
Release me from the could nots,                       

would nots and should nots                                           
that obstruct my life.  

 And most of all, Dear God,                                      
I ask that you remove from my mind,                    

my heart and my life all of the  “am nots” 
that I have allowed to hold me back,   

especially the thought that                                       
I am not good enough.  

 Amen  

Masses for the Week 

Sat. 19th Jan. 7.00pm  

Ackinduff 
Bena & Tommy Rafferty 

Sun. 20th Jan. 

  

9.00am 

Aughnagar 
Martin Donaghy 

11.00am 

Tullyallen 
Dermot Mc Elduff 

Mon. 21st Jan. 8.00pm 

Ackinduff 
Minnie & John Doran 

Tues. 22nd Jan. 10.00am 

Aughnagar 
Special Intention 

Wed. 23rd Jan. 10.00am 

Tullyallen 
  

Thurs. 24th Jan. 10.00am 

Ackinduff 
Paddy & Colm Little 

Fri. 25th Jan. 10.00am 

Aughnagar 
 

Sat. 26th Jan. 10.00am   

Tullyallen 
 

7.00pm 

Ackinduff 
Joseph C. & Elizabeth Daly and                       

Laurence Cullen 

Sun. 27th Jan. 9.00am 

Aughnagar 
Sean Gillen 

11.00am 

Tullyallen 
 

http://www.archdioceseofarmagh.com


AGM: Sunday 27th Jan.at 7.00pm. Some 
members of the current committee are 
stepping down.  New members are 
needed to further develop the centre, 
offering new and exciting events for all 
the community. If you are motivated, 
want to be involved, get to know people 
and have fun along the way, please 
come along to the AGM.  All groups 
using the centre on a regular basis are 
asked to attend the AGM to ensure all 
needs are met for the year ahead. 
Bowls: Sundays at 7.30pm.  Old and new 
members welcome.                                
Physio-led Pilates: Tuesdays                    
Improvers 8.00pm.  Mixed Level 9.00pm. 
Booking essential.  Contact Joanne on 
07835166402.                                                         

Quinn’s Corner on Thursdays at 9.30am, 
5.30pm & 7.30pm.                                            

Pre-School Children: If your child is 4 on 
or before 1st July 2019 then he/she is 
due to attend school  in September.  The 
new online system for applying for a 
school place is available at 
www.eani.org.uk/parents/admissions 
and the application process is open until 
the 31st January.  Paper copies are also 
available from the school office.                   
Tel: 028 8776 7356.                                                  

Online applications are available at 
www.eani.org.uk/admissions and must 
be submitted by midnight on Thursday 
31st January.  Applications can also be 
completed in the Playgroup.  Please note 
all Birth Certificates must be in the 
Playgroup no later than Friday 8th Feb. 
Email: pandaccplaygroup@hotmail.co.uk 
Tel:  028 8776 9090                                

Alphalot:  D G K P R                                     
Lucky Dip Winners: Colette Fox  & Rosie 
Mc Clenaghan.                                              
Sellers Prize: Kevin Scullion.                   
Jackpot: £9100.                                                

Singing, piano and tin whistle lessons are 
available in the Killeeshil area.  These are 
based on one or two pupils per slot and 
are good for all ages, with opportunities 
for doing exams.  For more information 
contact Aimee on 07885455403. 

Our next Parish Draw will be held on 
Monday 4th February at 11.00am in the 
sacristy at Tullyallen.                                                

A collection of  used clothing, shoes, bed 
linen, curtains, towels etc. will be taken 
up on Wednesday 30th January in 
Tullyallen car park from 9.30am - 12.00 
midday.  All proceeds will go towards the 
education of children in St Patrick’s 
Parish, Kitui, Kenya.                                

Killeeshil Community Centre:                  
Monday: Beavers 6.00pm - 7.00pm and 
Cubs 7.15pm - 8.30pm.                                      
Friday: Scouts 7.00pm - 8.30pm                       
For more information please contact 
killeeshilscouts@gmail.com                            
The AGM will be held this Wednesday 
23rd January at 7.30pm in Killeeshil 
Community Centre.  Parents/guardians 
are encouraged to attend.                                   

The South Tyrone branch of NIFHS will 
meet at Killymaddy Centre on the third 
Tuesday of every month at 8.00pm and 
will focus on family history, DNA and 
genealogy.  All welcome.                                 

There will be a talk by Jonathan Grey on 
‘The History of Parkanaur’ at the 
Killymaddy Centre on Tuesday 22nd 
January at 8.00pm.  Admission £3 and 
light refreshments served.  All welcome.                                 

Open Day: Friday 25th January.                       
P7 pupils from local primary schools will 
receive an invitation to attend either a 
morning or afternoon session.                        

Thursday 31st January:  All P7 pupils and 
parents/guardians are invited to attend.  
The Principal’s Address is at 7.00pm in 
the Assembly Hall.                                         

The Car Boot Sale/Coffee Morning that 
was held for Marie Curie in memory of 
Brendan Mc Cann raised £5,100.  To 
those who donated prizes, bought 
tickets, gave donations, baked goods, set 
up stalls, to Santa and his elves and all 
who helped in any way, sincere thanks. 

Community Centre Parish Draw 

Adoration:  Adoration continues on Monday 
in Ackinduff from 7.30pm until Mass at 
8.00pm and again after Mass until 9.00pm. 

The sick and housebound will be visited on 
Tuesday 29th and Wednesday 30th January  

An Interdenominational Service will be held 
in St Patrick’s Catholic Cathedral, Armagh on 
Wednesday 23rd January at 7.30pm.                   
A local service will be held in St Michael’s 
Church, Castlecaulfield  on Sunday 27th 
January at 7.00pm.  All are welcome.      

The next Baptism Programme for parents 
and godparents will be held on Tuesday 5th 
February at 7.30pm in the sacristy at 
Tullyallen. 

The Armagh Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes 
will take place from 16th - 21st May.  
Applications are now invited from anyone 
wishing to travel as an assisted pilgrim or 
pilgrim.  Applications can be made by 
telephoning 07936 566 983 or by calling at 
the Lourdes Office, Convent of Mercy, 
Dungannon on the first Monday of each 
month from 7.30pm - 9.00pm.   All 
applications should be returned with a €200 
deposit by Monday 25th February.                                                       

 

Slimming World 

Baptism Programme 

Pastoral Council 

North of Ireland Family                     

History Society (NIFHS) Sick and Housebound 

Ministries for 26th/27th January  

Ackinduff 

Eucharistic Minister Lorraine Kelly 

Reader Michael Kelly 

Altar Servers Shea Fearon 

Zarah Fearon 

Aughnagar 

Eucharistic Minister Geraldine Scullion 

Reader Kevin Scullion 

Altar Servers Eoin Mc Anespie 

Matthew Murray 

Tullyallen 

Eucharistic Minister Caroline Mc Kenna 

Damian Kelly 

Reader Edel Carty 

Altar Servers Mairead Mc Cann 

Eoin Mc Elvogue 

Glenview  N.H. 

Eucharistic Minister Marian Rafferty 

St Patrick’s Academy  

Used Clothing Collection 

Diocesan Pilgrimage to Lourdes 

Week of Prayer for Christian Unity 

10th Tyrone Killeeshil Scouts 

Killeeshil & Clonaneese Historical 

Society 

Killeeshil G.F.C. 

St Mary’s Primary School 

Thank You 

Panda Cross Community Playgroup 

St Ciaran’s Open Night 

Music Lessons 


